PINEWOOD FIRE DISTRICT

BOARD MEETING

August 19, 2014
MEMBERS PRESENT:
Chairman - Richard Drinen


Len Friedlund, Clerk


Bill DeGroot, Member
Barbara Timberman, Member


Ben Click, Member
MEMBERS ABSENT:

NONE


STAFF PRESENT:

John Welsch, Fire Chief


Office Manager - Kim Ball

Matt Burns

Bennie Pospishel



Devon Liggett



Kris Jordan

Jim Daulton

STAFF ABSENT:
None

VOLUNTEERS PRESENT:
Keaton Henriksen

PUBLIC PRESENT:


Lynne & Larry Young


Robert Rose



Patricia Sims


Meeting opened at 3:00 p.m. with the Pledge of Allegiance and Roll Call.  A quorum was affirmed.
ADMINISTRATIVE REMARKS:

Chairman Drinen welcomed everyone to the board meeting.  Chairman Drinen explained that the board will have 3 vacant positions coming up in November, 2 people have applied for those positions.  The chairman will announce 1 vacancy in the Pinewood News in 2 issues; one in October and one in November.  In December the board will interview the applicants and if there is more than one they will take a vote to see who will become the next board member.  The calendar year terms will commence in January; the length of service for this position is 4 years.     
APPROVAL OF MINUTES:
The minutes for July 15, 2014 were approved as presented with one correction.  Chief was not at a training conference he was in Phoenix with his wife who was in the hospital. 
CORRESPONDENCE:

Current correspondence included in board packet.
FINANCIAL REPORTS:

A.  JULY EXPENDITURES:
Chairman Drinen explained that we are in the first month of our new fiscal year and it looks like we are right where we should be.  
Chief Welsch stated "If we add the carryover back into the amount collected to date on income it is actually 19% and we are 8.33% thru the year."

Member Click asked "Didn't the chief say that there was going to be some type of adjustment to the health care in January?"

Chief Welsch replied "It won't be a huge adjustment this year but by 2016 we will see significant changes."
OFFICE MANAGER’S REPORT – Kim Ball
A.  Ambulance Billing Report:  JULY 2014:
In July we billed out $43,443.22 in ambulance billing and we received $28,845.90 in payments.  Resident subsidy was $3,388.28 for the month; leaving our aging report at $79,761.44.  The Bear Jaw fire billing outstanding is $58,792.91 and we have received $6,582.43 in payments from fires the Bear Jaw crew have been working.  State Land has paid for the Slide fire which brought in $13,493.04.  Out of District billing brought in $500.00 this month.  The ambulance outstanding in collections is $45,526.81 and out of district in collections is $8,556.71.
B.  MONTHLY RUN LOG COMPARISON REPORT:  JUNE 2014
In July we had 48 medical calls, 5 fire calls, and 19 medical calls for a total of 72 calls for the month.  There were 31 individuals seen in the med room bring our total for the month to 103.  We transported 34 times in July and we took in 36 individuals to FMC.  There were 63 calls inside the district or 88% and 9 out of district calls or 12%. 
CHIEF'S REPORT:  
A.
Response Exception Reports:


1.
Fire

2.
EMS


3.
Rescue

Chief Welsch stated "We haven't had any fires in Munds Park, forest service has been managing a couple of lightening strikes but with all the rain I believe those fires are probably out now; these fires are allowed to burn to clean up the forest floor and make things safer out there.  Maybe this winter the forest service will finally get to do the broadcast burn, on the South side of Munds, that they have been promising for 6 years."
B. 
Update on Legislative Issues:

Chief Welsch explained that the legislature is currently on vacation; so there is no new legislation taking place.  The death of Senator Crandall has everyone trying to figure out who will get his position, hopefully he will be replaced with someone who is supportive of fire districts.  
Chief Welsch stated "I have been asked to run for the Arizona Ambulance Association for our Northern Arizona district.  They would like to have more fire district individuals on their board instead of so many for profit companies."
C.
AFDA Update:  

AFDA is initiated the course of action to determine how they will train all the new board members (after November election) and fire chief's.  Any board members that are currently in place will not have to go to this training but as soon as their term is up and they run for a new term they will have to go thru the training again the first year of the new term.  Any fire chief that is new to his position will also have to take the training.  Currently AFDA is looking at adding an additional day at the two conferences they have during the year; this is to have enough time for training new board members or chiefs.  The new bill requires that each board member or fire chief have at least 6 hours of training; the current AFDA program for board members takes 2 years to complete so they are trying to get all the information into two days.
The new regulations state that board members can not be related to anyone in the fire department; this is causing a lot of fire districts problems because they can not find board members who are not related to someone on the department.
Chief Welsch stated "I have been approached to run for Vice President of AFDA and I am not sure I want to do this, the AFDA board would like to see more fire district personnel in the association, because I would have to give up this district.  I am still waiting on the issue of constitutionality of this law but I have not heard a decision yet."
RESOLUTION 2014-4:  ELECTION NOV. 4, 2014

Chairman Drinen stated "This resolution is something we have to do any time we have board members up for election.  The board has signed this resolution and the office manager has it for our records.  We will not actually have to have an election this year because only two people applied for the open positions; therefore we will not actually be on the ballot."
DISCUSSION AND VOTE ON INDIVIDUAL EMPLOYEE HEALTH CARE:  Possible Executive Session

Chairman Drinen stated "Since this involves an individual here in our employment I am looking for a motion to go into executive session."
Member Click stated "I move that we go into executive session to discuss this issue."
Member Timberman stated "I second."
Motion passed unanimously.  Went into executive session at 3:29 pm.
Ayes:   5


Nays:    0
Reconvened open meeting at 3:50 pm.
Chairman Drinen stated "Due to this being an issue of employee health care we went into executive session to hear what Mr. Daulton had to request of us.  We have made no decisions in executive session but have reconvened the open meeting and will be making our decision in open meeting."
Member DeGroot stated "I move that due to the change in his health care provider and the unique circumstance we allow Jim Daulton to continue to go to an out of network provider for a family member during the period of August 1, 2014 through July 31, 2015."
Clerk Friedlund responded "I second."

Chairman Drinen asked "Is there any discussion?  Hearing none I call for the question.  All those in favor of the motion state Aye, all those opposed to the motion state Nay.  Motion passed unanimously.

Ayes:   5


Nays:
0

SUMMARIZE ACTION ITEMS:

Update on legislative issues.
AFDA: Update
Update of Board Member Training
FUTURE AGENDA ITEMS:
Update on Legislative Issues.
AFDA: Update
Update on Board Member Training
CALL TO PUBLIC:
Member Click brought a neighbor of his to the board meeting, Patricia Sims MD, she has spent her career in occupational medicine with Phoenix Fire Dept.  She has just retired and living here fulltime now and Mr. Click thought one of them might be interested in a board position.
Chairman Drinen welcomed her to our community.
Larry Young asked "Since they put the fence up on the freeway has that helped reduce the call volume?"

Chief Welsch stated "Yes, it has had a large impact on lessening the elk calls."
 NEXT MEETING: September 16, 2014 at 3 PM
The meeting adjourned at 4:00 PM

Respectfully submitted by   _____________________________________________



       

          (Clerk of the Board, Len Friedlund)
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